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Petition No. 565

SBA Properties Inc.

Hebron, Connecticut

Staff Report

June 21, 2002

On June 19, 2002, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) member Gerald J. Heffernan with Robert Mercier of Council staff conducted an inspection of an existing 160-foot stealth monopole owned and operated by SBA Properties Inc. (SBA) and located at 768 Gilead Street in Hebron, Connecticut.  SBA seeks a declaratory ruling from the Council that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) is required this existing telecommunications facility.  SBA also requests that the Council approve the proposed shared use of this facility by AT&T Wireless PCS, LLC (AT&T). 

This petition was filed in response to the Council’s letter to municipalities dated January 25, 2002.  The letter requested that the owners of speculation and PCS towers which received municipal approval in the period between July 10 and December 17, 2001 submit a petition to the Council for a declaratory ruling as to whether such towers have a substantial adverse environmental effect.  A tower application for this facility was filed with the town of Hebron on March 30, 2001.  On October 16, 2001, the planning and zoning commission approved the construction of the tower, disguised as a flagpole.  

The existing facility consists of a 160-foot stealth monopole located within a fenced, graveled compound.  The 70-foot by 80-foot compound is located within a 100-foot by 100-foot lease area.  The tower is designed for five telecommunication carriers.  No carriers are currently located at the site.  The facility is located on an active dairy farm zoned R-1, residential. Abutting properties include agricultural land to the north and west and rural residential to the east and south.

AT&T proposes to install six panel antennas at the 145-foot level and install two equipment cabinets on a concrete pad at the base of the tower.  A structural analysis report indicates the tower can accommodate the proposed antenna loading.  

The calculated worst-case radio frequency (RF) power density level for proposed telecommunications operations at the site would be approximately 6.8% of the applicable American National Standards Institute standard for exposure to uncontrolled environments.

SBA contends that the existing tower and proposed-shared use the tower and associated building compound would not cause a substantial adverse environmental effect, and therefore, no certificate is required. 
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